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“Where there Is a need, there is a Lion” 

District Governor Message - DG Brian Gertiser
 

Lions Club International Convention in Boston 
 

My wife and I left Bozeman on July 2nd with the idea we would take some 
extra time to explore the Boston as we had never been there.  We ran into a 
bit of trouble trying to use an UBER for the first time, but fortunately, we met 
a real nice woman at baggage claim.  She was returning home from visiting 
her daughter in Bozeman, what a small world.   When she found out we 
there for the Lions Convention, she offered to take us to our hotel, which we 

accepted, now we have another new friend. 
 
My first impressions were that Boston is a really nice city.  It is clean, 
everyone is friendly and the customer service was outstanding. I did quite a 
bit of walking around town and the touristy places, taking in all the historical 
sights, and seeing all the “Welcome Lions” signs.  We toured the US 
Constitution and watched as they took it out for the yearly cruise around the 
harbor, performing a 21-gun salute on the Fourth of July.  It was quite the 
experience to visit the birthplace of our nation.  During our walks, we started 
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seeing more and more Lions also touring the city, some were even familiar faces from 
previous Lions forums and conventions.   
 
On to the Convention: 

Friday was the final class for incoming District Governors.  Along with 
our class instructor Jenny Ware, I was able to reconnect with such 
positive Lions from around the world that I had met back in February in 
Lake Charles.  Friday night was the District Governor Elects Banquet -
what an event!  Again, we came together with all the other DGEs who 
have made this commitment to their Districts - such an awe-inspiring 

moment.  
 
Saturday I connected with our contingent form Montana for the Parade of Nations.  IPDG 
Scott Dornfeld, PDG Mike and Lion Peggy Tobin, PID Dave and Lion Marie Hayne, 2nd VDG 
Corine Christensen, along with myself marched with the Rocky Mountain region Lions clubs 
down Boylston Street.  What a fabulous sight it was to see all the different dress from around 
the world.   ID Ben Apeland and PID Christine Lank stopped and said hello.   
 
Sunday the First Plenary session started with the parade of flags.  Flags 
from every country were brought out on stage and it was a spectacular 
sight. President Sheehan gave the Opening Address with s video recap 
of some of the places he visited this last year.  Lion Mark Lyon from 
Connecticut was nominated for third vice president.  Then off to a 
plethora of choices of classes ranging from Leos to LCIF.   One I chose 
was managing my District which was very helpful.   
 
Monday the Second Plenary session was a panel discussion with three extreme adventurers. 
Erick Weihenmayer, the first ever blind mountaineer to climb the seven summits, Filmmaker 
Jimmy Chin, and Skateboard legend Tony Hawk.  What an amazing insight into overcoming 
adversity these three men presented. Speaking of overcoming adversity, the winners of the 
Peace Essay and Peace Poster were also presented.  The Peace essay was won by Keaton 
Hamilton and the Peace poster by Emma Andréa Paveliuc. Such talent in our young people in 
their writing and artistic skills.  Let’s keep the Peace Poster going in Montana!   
 

Tuesday morning we closed the year of Lion President Brian Sheehan 
and welcomed the start of Lion Dr. Patty Hill’s year as president.  The 
Theme of Dr. Lion President Dr. Hill is “Changing the world”. Dr Hill 
spoke of all the projects around the world that Lions are involved in and 
the amount of good we are all doing together.  But to continue doing 
what we do, we need to grow our clubs and organization here and 
worldwide.  As such, a new goal was announced called Mission 1.5.  
the goal is to increase membership worldwide to 1.5 million members 
by the year 2027. 
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Mission 1.5, the GMA Process will be a big part of our strategy. What is the GMA? A quick 
review...the Global Membership Approach is a process for: 

• Rejuvenating districts with new clubs 
• Revitalizing clubs with new members 
• Re-motivating existing members with fellowship and exciting service 

Be sure to visit Lionclubs.org to learn more. 
I have committed to Mission 1.5, and so have the Districts Vice Governors.  This is a goal we 
will be part of, and I hope all my fellow Lions in District 37 will be also. 
 

Respectfully, 
DG Brian Gertiser 
 

GTS Report - PDG Dennis Kopitzke 
 

As we move into the new Lions year, clubs are being asked to give serious consideration to 
increasing their service activities and increase reporting those activities to LCI. 
 
LCI encourages clubs to get involved in service projects associated with:  diabetes, hunger, 
vision, environment and childhood cancer as well as other local projects chosen by the club. 
 
Once clubs have chosen a service project and work has been done then the results of the 
club’s efforts should be reported to LCI.  Reporting is easily done via MyLCI.  The club 
president, secretary, club service chair or club administrator can establish an account with 
LCI and report club service activities.  Go to the www.lionsclubs.org; MyLCI link; create a user 
name and password.  The same log in information can also be used for access to MyLion. 
 
To report the service activity select the “MyLion incon”; select “Report Past Activity: click on 
“Report”; complete the reporting form; hit OK and the reporting is complete 
    
Throughout the Lions 2023-2024 Lions year GST related information will be distributed to 
Montana Lions clubs through club presidents, secretaries, 1st vice presidents, cabinet 
members, zone and region chairpersons and through newsletter articles and postings to the 
district website 
 
For more information contact:  PDG Dennis Kopitzke, GST Leader; djk_7491@rangeweb.net; 
Box 1266, Forsyth  59327; 406-346-1488. 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/
mailto:djk_7491@rangeweb.net
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District Administrator/Secretary 
 

The website directory is continuing to be updated to reflect the 2023-2024 officers as well as 
the District level leaders.  PLEASE go check your club information that is on the website to 
ensure that it is correct and up to date.  If you have not yet completed your PU101 information 
(hopefully by logging onto MyLCI and entering your new officers) please do so as soon as 
possible.  If you are a new secretary and this is Greek to you, please give me a call or email 
me at my new email address: pegtobin54@gmail.com.  
 
My other contact information is as follows:   
Mailing Address - PO Box 408, Sunburst, MT  59482; C-406-461-4206; H:406-937-1215 
 
In Service, 
Lion Peggy Tobin 

 

LCIF - August 2023 
 

Here it is August already and that means school is just around the corner. With that said, it 
also means that the LCIF conference in Chicago has happened. With the closing of last year, 
our giving numbers were a little down compared to past years. I am not one to dwell on the 
past and instead, am looking forward to the new Lionistic year. ‘ 
 
This year, I am asking each club to give $100 every other month for a total of $600 for 
the year. This doesn’t have to be a budget item, and should not take away from the 
normal budgeted giving your club will normally do. Instead, a couple of dollars from 
each member during the meetings would work just fine.  A little bit over time goes a long 
way. The first month for giving will be this month, August. Club treasurers, please send the 
checks or cash to me:  
 
Michael Tobin  
PO Box 408  
Sunburst, Mt 59482  
miktob1951@gmail.com  
406-450-2780  
 
I will ensure your club gets MJF (Melvin Jones Fellowship) credit for all deposits. A little bit 
over time goes a long way towards our goal of $41,000 for the District.  
 
We currently have 59 clubs, that is 100 X 59 = 5900 each month X 6 months = 35,400. With 
the annual giving at parade of green during convention we should more than meet our goal. 
Again a little bit over time goes a long way.  
 
Don’t forget to look at your communities to see if an LCIF grant might be needed to help out. 
If you would like a club visit just contact me (see contact info above) and I will be more than 
happy to come and visit. I visited Red Lodge in July and had a wonderful time. I look forward 
to meeting with you all. 

mailto:pegtobin54@gmail.com
mailto:miktob1951@gmail.com
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Changing the World with  
International President Dr. Patti Hill 

 

 

 

   

 

Our time has finally come, and I hope you are as excited as I am. This is our year to move our 

districts and our association forward. We are on a mission to change the world, and one of the most 

significant ways we can achieve true change is through MISSION 1.5. 

MISSION 1.5 is our drive to reach 1.5 million members by 2027 so we can better meet the growing 

needs of our communities and serve more than a billion people. To help achieve this ambitious goal, 

we have to grow our clubs and we have to start new ones. Reaching our MISSION 1.5 goal will 

require the support of every Lion. Most of all, it will require support from you. 

Changing the World starts with you, but it doesn’t mean that you have to do it alone. You have 

assembled a capable team to help you achieve your district goals. You are part of a global network of 

colleagues to whom you can always reach out both to ask for help and to offer it. You have the 

world’s greatest support team, including the GAT, ready to help. You also have the world’s greatest 

foundation, LCIF, ready to help you magnify service in your district. 

So this year, be brave. Lead by taking the bold first steps for others to follow. Change starts with you. 

Together, we have the power to change lives, change communities and change the world. 

Yours in service, 

Dr. Patti Hill 

International President 
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NEW CLUB WEBSITES-YOU CAN HAVE ONE TOO! 

 
The new club websites are up and running!  Deanna at Edge Marketing has set up the 
club level website template and created a video to explain how each club can make 
edits and updates to their website.  Check out the Whitefish Lions’ website at 
whitefishlions.com.  Other clubs that will be up and running soon are the Bozeman 
Sweet Peas, Ennis Lions, Glendive Lions, Great Falls Sunrisers and the Helena Gold 
Rush Lions. 
 
The development of each club website is being offered by Montana District 37 at NO 
COST!  If you don’t already have a domain name, Deanna can provide one for a cost 
of $20/year.  The district will pay for the first year.   
 
If you are interested in getting a website for your club, please contact Peggy Tobin at 
pegtobin54@gmail.com or call 406-461-4206. 
 
 

ELECTION OF 2023-2024 CLUB OFFICERS  
AND RESOURCES FOR INCOMING OFFICERS 

 
This is the time of year than clubs should have completed the process of electing club 
officers for the 2023-2024 Lions year that starts on July 1.  Officers should have been 
reported to LCI prior to May 15, 2023.  If officers have not been reported please 
report the officers to LCI as soon as possible.  If you are unfamiliar with this 
process, please to go Montanalions.org, click on “Training” and select the short, 
10 minute video “Designating officers for the upcoming year in myLCI.”  In 
addition, if your officers have changed any of their contact information, that 
needs to be updated in myLCI as well or our website directory will not be 
accurate.   
 
As your club prepares for annual elections and to welcome a new leadership team, use 
these helpful resources to get your incoming officers ready to take the lead. 
 
Standard Club Constitution & By-Laws – This document outlies the election process 
and describes key position within the club structure as outlined in the Standard Club 
Structure.  No later than May 15 your club secretary should repot the incoming officers 
and directors.  Make sure to provide email addresses. 
 
Standard Club Structure – Help your Nominating Committee know what positions are 
available in the new Standard Club Structure.  The sample structure includes the 
officers, board of directors and standing committees. 

mailto:pegtobin54@gmail.com
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Club Quality Initiative (CQI) – The CQI is a strategic planning tool that helps clubs 
identify opportunities for improvement.  The program features several steps to help 
club operations become more efficient and find new directions.  
 
Lion Portal Page – As LCI prepares to launch the new Lion Portal, Lions can prepare 
for this new digital experience by making sure their information is correct in MyLCI.  
Get news and updates about the transition on the Lions Portal Page. 
 
Managing a Club (Club Officer Team) – Lions Clubs International has designed 
webpages, e-Books and resource to assist your club officers in their positions.  Visit 
the Managing a Club (Club Officer Team) webpage to learn more about each of these 
key roles. 
 
Contact LCI if you have any questions by phone at 1-630-468-7084 or by email at 
clubofficers@lionsclubs.org 
   

 

District 37 Club Officer Training Videos 
  

All Club officers:   Trainer PDG Mike Collins 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jfiAchdTuik  
Club President:  Trainer PDG Mike Tobin https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lIYHa-

hYzwI  

Club Secretary:  Trainer Lion Peggy Tobin 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PdA1Zj0KngM  
Club Treasurer:  Trainer PDG Mike Collins 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_E2y2RSeRdA  

  

Short videos about how to do specific secretary or treasurer tasks on MyLCI/MyLion:  
Activity Reporting in MyLion (23 minutes):  https://youtu.be/LoohFYDKy6u  
Monthly Membership Report in MyLCI (15 minutes):  https://youtu.be/mYIZyH8hMYA  
Designating officers for in MyLCI (10 minutes: https://youtu.be/-wPPZq2IZSQ  
Filing your 990-N (e-Postcard) (9 minutes):  https://youtu.be/G3X_kyfPGpk  
 

PLUSOPTIX 
There is a new version, that just came out for the S12C.  It is 8.0.1.0.  You can 

download it to your machine if you have a wireless connection in your home.  If you do 

up load the new version please let me know so I can keep my spreadsheet up to date. 

Thanks Dave 

Lion David Falcon, District 37 PlusOptix Chair 

mailto:clubofficers@lionsclubs.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jfiAchdTuik
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jfiAchdTuik
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SPECIAL NOTICES 

NEWSLETTTER INFORMATION:  Any Lions club member can submit 
information associated with any type of Lions project or general club information.  
Please send in “word” format and/or photos in JPEG format to:  Lion Peggy Tobin 
at pegtobin54@gmail.com.  
 

MONTANALIONS.ORG – PROJECT REPORTING 

Clubs that have tried to report their projects or other information on the 
montanalions.org website have reported trouble with the software.  This has been 
corrected.  Try again to post under “news+> submit club news”.  Report if this is 
not working to PDG Richard Gessling gesslingdds@gmail.com so we can get the 
application correct and easy to use. Thanks, this will be a help understanding what 
clubs are doing for fundraising and service projects. 

2023 USA/CANADA FORUM 

The 2023 USA/Canada Forum will be held on September 21-23 in Reno.  For 
more information, to access the Forum website and newsletter go to:  

www.Lionsforum.org      www.lionsforum.org/newsletter 

Information is also posted on the district website. 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  LEADERSHIP RETREAT 
The 2023 District Leadership Retreat will be held in Billings on 

October 13 and 14 
 
 

 

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTIONS 

2024 Melbourne, June 21-25   2025 Mexico City, July 4-8 

2026 Atlanta, July 3-7     2027 Washington DC, July 2-6 

2028 Singapore, June 23-27    2029 Minneapolis MN 

 

mailto:pegtobin54@gmail.com
mailto:gesslingdds@gmail.com
http://www.lionsforum.org/
http://www.lionsforum.org/newsletter
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WEBSITES 
Visit the district website at www.montanalions.org to find a wealth of valuable 
information regarding almost every aspect associated with the operation of the district. 
 
LCI website, lionsclubsinternational.org  Look for: general information, service 
projects, membership, club improvement, online training, media and news releases, 
and LCIF. 
 
The Montana Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation website:  www.mtlionsshfnd.org 
 Information regarding programs and sight, hearing and/or speech impairments.

CONTACT INFORMATION
DG Brian Gertiser, 10680 Bridger Canyon Road, Bozeman, MT  59715;  
C: 406-539-0992; 2bjgert@gmail.com 
 
1st VDG Raleigh Peck; 1575 10th Ave. SW, Sidney, MT  59270; H: 406-488-7447;  
C: 406-480-5000; raleighpeck@gmail.com 
 
2nd VDG Corinna Christensen; 130 Main Street, PO Box 1501, Ennis MT  59729;  
C: 406-570-6742; W: 406-682-5001; 406corinna@gmail.com  
 
District Secretary/Administrator; Peggy Tobin, PO Box 408, Sunburst MT, 59482;  
C: 406-461-4206; H: 406-937-1215; pegtobin54@gmail.com  
 
District Treasurer: PCC Dan Krum, PO Box 213, Worden, MT  59088;  
H: 406-967-3281; C: 406-671-4209; danmar@nemont.net 
 
 

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES 
JULY 
Baker      08/29/1946 
Ennis       08/30/1948 
Huntley Project     08/30/1954 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Start of 2023-2024 Lions Year  July 1 
USA/Canada Forum    Reno, Sept 21-23 
MLSHF Board Meeting    Oct 15, Billings, Doubletree 9:00 
District Cabinet Meeting   Oct 15, Billings, Doubletree10:30 
 

http://www.montanalions.org/
http://www.lionsclubsinternational.org/
http://www.mtlionsshfnd.org/
mailto:2bjgert@gmail.com
mailto:raleighpeck@gmail.com
mailto:406corinna@gmail.com
mailto:danmar@nemont.net
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MINUTES – July 22, 2023 – CABINET MEETING 

Peggy Tobin – District Administrator/Secretary 
 

Montana District 37 Cabinet Meeting, July 22, 2023; 11:30 AM; Jefferson County High School 
Library, 312 South Main, Boulder, MT 
 
Attendees:  DG Brian Gertiser, 2nd VDG Corinna Christensen; PCC Dan Krum, IPDG Scott 
Dornfeld, PDG Mike Collins, ID Ben Apeland, Zone Chair Margaret Baylinson, PID Dave 
Hajny, PDG Dan Sturdivin, Lion Dave Falcon, Lion Marie Hajny, Lion Peggy Tobin 
 
VIA Zoom:  Regional Chair Jon Kimble, 1st VDG Raleigh Peck 
 
1. Call to Order by DG Brian Gertiser at 11:30 AM 

a) Pledge of Allegiance 
b) Invocation:  Zone Chair Margaret Baylinson 
c) Introduction/Welcome – DG Brian Gertiser asked attendees to introduce themselves. 
d) DG Comments – DG Brian noted that we need to set goals and he announced Mission 

1.5 from IP Patti Hill.  He and his Vice District Governors have all signed up for this 
which means that District 37 needs to achieve a net increase of 125 members over the 
next two years.  Our number one goal will be to stop the bleeding and start building 
clubs.  Brian also noted that he hasn’t assigned all of his zone chairs – his goal is to 
find zone chairs who have a passion for membership growth.   

 
2. Minutes:  Motion by Mike Collins, second by Dan Krum to approve the April 30, 2023 

minutes.  Passed. 
 
3. Financial Report:  Dan Krum presented the financial report ending June 30, 2023.   

Notes:  Interest on investments is turning around and income vs expenses is pretty close 
to budget  

Ben Apeland acknowleged Dan Krum’s years of service and that we should be looking for 
someone who would like to serve the district in that position. 

 
Motion by Dan Krum, second by Scott Dornfeld to approve the financial report.  Passed. 
 
Dan provided copies of the 2023-2024 budget and discussion followed.  Mike Collins moved 
to approve the budget, Dan seconded the motion and it passed. 
 
4. Additions 

a. Shepherd Lions request for banners 
b. Endorsed Projects – we only have received MT Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation and 

Montana Youth Diabetes Association 
c. Vests & Pins 

 
5.  Old Business 
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a. LCIF Grants –Scott noted that Lary said Denton is still waiting for their ambulance.  
Brian reported that the kitchen equipment for Bozeman’s grant is being installed.   
Laurel – The grant has been closed 
Denton Ambulance Grant - $75,000; delivery expected in the next few weeks 

 
b.  Club Health Assessment - Brian reported that Anaconda has paid out all funds and is 

officially closed.  
 

c.  Website Peggy reported that the current year information for the international and 
district level organizations has been updated as well as club directories – 13 clubs have 
not yet completed their PU101s.  She added there was an additional cost for the club 
level websites that wasn’t in Deanna’s original quote and that is the purchase of a 
domain name if clubs didn’t have one.  Peggy asked that the first year’s $20 fee/club be 
paid by the district since it wasn’t in the initial information.  Dave moved to pay the 1st 
year’s domain name cost of $20 for those clubs who have utilized the club website from 
Edge Marketing.  Mike seconded the motion and the motion passed. 

 
d.  Club Officer Training (Mike Collins) – Officer training programs continue to be available 

on the website and via you tube.  Mike noted that we will have club officer training after 
the release of the new program.  Dave recommended that we focus training on a 
regional level.  Mike noted that another training project is Zone Chair training regionally. 

 
6.  New Business 

a. Administrator’s Report (PDG Dennis Kopitzke) – Written report provided to the cabinet.   
b. Club Visitations – Brian and the VDG’s will be completing a plan for club visits. 
c. 2023 Convention Report – Brian will send a copy to Havre and will establish a 

convention committee to assist – Mike Tobin was recommended to work directly with 
the club.  Dan moved to split the profit with Glendive per policy.  Mike C. seconded the 
motion and it passed. 

d. Mission 1.5 – Ben noted that this is a two-year program.  Brian is setting up four GMT’s 
and the region chairs have to be membership driven.   

e. 2023-2024 District directory – Already discussed 
f. Cyber Insurance Policy – Mike reviewed the exposure that exists on our website vs 

having personal information (health, SS#, etc).  Item tabled until Mike Tobin gets pricing 
information. 

g. Policy Review  
h. LCIF Business Plan – Mike T. is in Chicago – table until next meeting 
i. Tri-Fold Brochure – Lary is in Chicago – table until next meeting 
j. Zone/Region Reports 

Jon reported that he had a Western Regional meeting which coincided with a park 
dedication and had a good club turn out (gave clubs a chance to retrieve their bells).  
He also noted that the firewood raffle was completed.   
 
Margaret reported that most clubs have quit meeting over the summer.  She went to 
Eureka to meet with Adrian.  She noted that Columbia Falls will have a float for 
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Heritage Days next week.  The Whitefish club is doing well – they have recruiting nights 
which are spearheaded by a member who is a veteran.   
Committee Reports – Brian noted that Richard is willing to be one of the four GMTs.   

 
7.  Additional Items 

a. Shepherd Lions request for banners – Ben has a banner that might work. 
b. Endorsed Projects – we only have received MT Lions Sight & Hearing Foundation and 

Montana Youth Diabetes Association.  Peggy will contact the other five before any 
action is taken. 

c. Vests & Pins – Dave recommended ordering six more.  Dan moved and Margaret 
seconded that we order six more vests.  Brian recommended having matching shirts to 
wear at conventions and forums.  Brian will look into this and email the cabinet.  Ben 
has sold 75 sets of the district pin set.   

d. Dave reported on our involvement in the pilot program (accountability team) on how we 
are going to promote leadership in the district.  The committee is made up of the four 
GMT’s, GLT (Mike C) and GST (Dennis K).  Dave H has offered to chair the advisory 
committee and schedule monthly meetings.  Discussion followed on the Governor’s 
Manual that Mike Collins is working on.   

 
Next meeting:  October 15, approx. 10:30 am, Billings, Doubletree Hotel. 
 
Adjournment, 2:20 PM. Moved by Mike seconded by Scott. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by Peggy Tobin 
District 37 Administrator/Secretary, June 22, 2023 

 


